
 
MARINE ADVISORY BOARD 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 6, 2007 – 7:00 p.m. 
CITY COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM - EIGHTH FLOOR CITY HALL 

100 NORTH ANDREWS AVENUE 
FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 

 
BOARD MEMBERS  PRESENT/  CUMULATIVE ATTENDANCE 
      ABSENT   FROM 5/3/07 
 
John Terrill, Chair   P    P-4  A-0 
Barry Flanigan, Vice Chair  P   P-4  A-0 
Rick Schulze    A   P-3  A-1 
Eugene Zorovich   P   P-3  A-1 
Michael Widoff   P   P-3  A-1 
Ryan Campbell   P   P-3  A-1  
David Bernier   A   P-0  A-4 
Alec Anderson   A   P-2  A-2 
Bobby Dubose   P   P-3  A-1 
Norbert McLaughlin   P   P-3  A-1 
Stephen Tilbrook   P   P-2  A-2 
John Custer    P   P-4  A-0 
Randolph Adams   P   P-4  A-0 
John Baker    P   P-2  A-2 
Bob Ross    P   P-3  A-0 
  
Staff Present 
 
Jamie Hart, Supervisor of Marine Facilities 
Cate McCaffrey, Director of Business Enterprises 
Alexandra Grant, Recording Clerk, Prototype, Inc. 
 
Guests 
 
William Stacey   Anticipation Yachts 
Daniel Nelson   Skipper Liner 
Mike Bobinchuck   Princess Lady, LLC 
Haley Sofge    Biscayne Lady Yacht Charters 
Andy Ellingson   Skipper Liner 
Mike Simpson   Biscayne Lady Yacht Charters 
Patrick Young   Biscayne Lady Yacht Charters 
Jay Edwin    Skipper Liner/Biscayne Lady 
Bill Fiech    Skipper Liner 
Randy Rogers   Tiki Ship 
David Donovan   Tiki Ship 
June Donovan   Tiki Ship 
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Eileen White    Anticipation Yachts 
Sandy Pierce    Anticipation Yachts  
Joe Russo    
 
I.      Call to Order/Roll Call 
 
Chair Terrill called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. Following roll call, it was 
determined that a quorum was present. 
 
II.      Approval of Minutes – August 2, 2007 
 
Mr. Tilbrook provided corrections to the minutes 
 
Motion made Mr. Adams, seconded by Mr. McLaughlin, to approve the minutes 
of the August 2, 2007 meeting as corrected. In a voice vote, the motion passed 
unanimously.  
 
III.     Waterway Crime & Boating Safety Report 
 
Sgt. Pallen reported that July was a quiet month with only one incident; however, 
between July 29 and August 9 there was a rash of burglaries. He stated that four 
individuals who stole property from the Bahia Mar are now in custody.  
 
IV. Commercial Application/Princess Lady, LLC 
 
Mr. Hart summarized the application. Regarding dockage, he advised that staff 
recommended slips 27 and 29, just west of the gazebo. Mr. Hart explained that 
these slips were occupied only 50 percent of the time and their usage will result 
in an additional $44,256 per year in increased revenue.  
  
Mr. Tilbrook asked how one accessed the path to the dock. In response, Mr. Hart 
stated there is a hard surface at the west end of the New River Center. Mr. 
Tilbrook asked about licensed parking spaces provided to the applicant. In 
response, Mr. Hart advised the City provided two annual spaces and two 
temporary spaces.  
 
Mr. Flanigan asked when the Master Plan will come before the Board as 
previously discussed. In response, Mr. Hart stated the master plan will not come 
before the Board and that he and Cate McCaffrey had discussed this with Marc 
LaFerrier. 
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Chair Terrill stated he had spoken with Mr. LaFerrier and Wayne Jessup of 
Planning and Zoning, requesting a presentation on the New River master plan. 
He explained that the Board’s role is to advise the Commission on marine related 
issues. He added that the Commission will see the master plan without the 
Board’s input. Chair Terrill advised there will be another presentation of the 
master plan draft on October 18 at the Broward Center for the Performing Arts, 
which Board members are invited to attend. 
 
Mr. Flanigan questioned the need to hear from the applicants if the City has 
already made its determination. Mr. Hart explained that the application needed to 
be reviewed per Code requirements. 
 
Mr. McLaughlin stated he agreed with Mr. Flanigan as the application appears to 
be a done deal. Ms. McCaffrey explained that no decision has been made by the 
Commission yet, and that the Commission does consider the Board’s 
recommendations. 
 
Mr. Hart stated the applicant had spent a lot of money traveling in to the meeting 
and felt they should have an opportunity to present. 
 
Mr. Tilbrook asked whether notice was given to the New River community. In 
response, Mr. Hart stated no notice is required as residents are fully aware of the 
City’s ability to lease commercial space. 
 
Chair Terrill invited the applicant to present. 
 
Daniel Nelson, representing Skipper Liner of LaCrosse, Wisconsin, explained he 
was presenting along with representatives of Biscayne Lady Yacht Charters. Mr. 
Nelson spoke of the Skipper Liner’s services and company history including 19 
years of operation in Florida. He added that Skipper Liner is teaming up with 
Biscayne Lady Yacht Charters to provide cruise experiences in Fort Lauderdale. 
 
A PowerPoint presentation on Skipper Liner was given. 
 
Mr. Nelson stated that Skipper Liner is applying for permanent dockage for the 
Princess Lady vessel scheduled to arrive in Fort Lauderdale in mid-October. This 
is a 124’ vessel designed for weddings, corporate events and social functions. 
 
Patrick Young, director of sales and marketing for Biscayne Lady Yacht Charters, 
spoke of the company’s history and services. Originally the company was 
affiliated with Island Queen Cruises in Miami but has recently invested in bring 
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new yachts to the area. Mr. Young stated the Princess Lady will bring a high 
quality of catering and entertainment to Fort Lauderdale. 
 
A PowerPoint presentation on Biscayne Lady Yacht Charters was given. 
 
Mr. Tilbrook asked about the lease term length for this application. In response, 
Mr. Hart advised the applicant will have a standard one-year lease. With regard 
to signage, Mr. Hart stated the applicant can have signage on the vessel but not 
on the dock. 
 
Mr. Nelson said the Skipper Liner has been paying the lease on these parking 
spots since June without having a boat there. 
 
Chair Terrill asked if Captain Charles Sofge was present. Mr. Haley Sofge of 
Biscayne Lady Yacht Charters was present and stated he is the brother of 
Charles Sofge.  
 
Chair Terrill reported that in conducting due diligence research on this applicant, 
he uncovered public records detailing boating infractions and other “scary” 
charges related to Captain Charles Sofge, and was unsure how to interpret 
these. Chair Terrill advised he had contacted the City Attorney’s office and 
requested delaying this application for one month to determine if these findings 
mean anything.  
 
Mike Simpson of Biscayne Lady Yacht Charters stated he is the nephew of 
Charles Sofge. Mr. Simpson explained that Mr. Sofge had serious problems with 
substance abuse in his younger years, during which he made unwise choices; 
however, he has been clean for 10 years and recently earned his 10-year chip. 
Mr. Simpson added that his uncle, Mr. Sofge, now plays no role in the operations 
of Biscayne Lady Yacht Charters.   
 
Mr. Nelson commented that the Island Queen has operated five boats in Miami 
for the past 5 years. 
 
Mr. Campbell added that the Winterfest Boat Parade also uses Biscayne Lady 
Yacht Charters vessels. 
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Mr. McLaughlin advised that per new Coast Guard requirements taking effect, 
vessels over 100’ will need to have a commercial assist. Mr. Flanigan stated this 
burden will be on the operator.  

Mr. Tilbrook raised concerns about the size of the vessel and the width of the 
New River. In response, Chair Terrill stated he had navigated several vessels 
over 100’ up and down the New River with no problems.  
 
Mr. Baker commented that when the New River Village was built, it was 
supposed to have proper vehicular access in front of the building; however the 
valet service continuously creates problems with traffic. Mr. Baker advised the 
applicant that the street in front of this building will be hard to access from the 
boat, and the operators needed to find alternatives for people coming to the boat.   
 
Chair Terrill stated it seems the Board is approving a commercial operation in 
addition to a dockage application. Mr. Hart stated the applicant can conduct 
charters as long as business is not operated on City property. 
 
In addition, Ms. McCaffrey advised this is a commercial operation; however the 
Board is not giving license or permission for the applicant to do any particular 
operations as these are handled through the City. 
 
Mr. Ross voiced concern that the applicant had not spoken to New River Village 
residents. Mr. Nelson advised there was a conversation with the community 
members who had no objection to this application. He added that there are other 
commercial boats parked 200 ft. away in the same area that have not been an 
issue with the community. 
 
Jay Edwin, of Island Queen and Skipper Liner, advised he has been the Jungle 
Queen operator for the past 3.5 years. He added that he chose the New River 
because it is one of the widest bodies in which to operate.  
 
William Stacy, of Anticipation Yachts and Riverfront Cruises, spoke in opposition 
to this application for the following reasons: 
 
� The market is not strong enough to support another charter boat operation 
� Revenue will not be significantly impacted as only so many boats can be 

out doing the same activity 
� Other area operators are already dealing with lack of interest from Las 

Olas clientele 
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Mr. Zorovich commented that concern about competing operations did not have 
anything to do with the Board’s recommendations. 
 
Sandy Pierce of Anticipation Yachts commented that there are definite revenue 
impacts to the City and competition cannot be dismissed as irrelevant. 

Motion made by Mr. Ross, seconded by Mr. Adams, to approve the application.  
 
Mr. Tilbrook stated he was unsure whether it is within the Board’s purview to 
research operators’ backgrounds. 
 
Mr. Campbell felt this is well within the Board’s purview and requested that the 
Board keep the Riverwalk concept and pedestrian access as the over tone in its 
considerations. 
 
Chair Terrill commented that at some point it is important to look into an 
operator’s background. 

In a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mr. Tilbrook, seconded by Mr. Adams, to recommend to the 
City Commission that the New River Master Plan include criteria and analysis for 
the location of commercial vessels in the New River; and if the Master Plan does 
Chair Terrill opened the discussion to Public comments. As no comments were 
made, Chair Terrill closed Public Comments. In a roll call vote, the motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
V. Update – 2007 Fort Lauderdale Boat Show; Yachting Promotions LLC 
 
Chair Terrill stated representatives from Yachting Promotions could not be 
present. 
 
Mr. Hart explained that a yearly review of the lease is required. He advised that 
this year’s lease will be higher, resulting in $5,000 more net income to the City. 
 
Motion made by Mr. McLaughlin, seconded by Mr. Campbell, to recommend 
moving forward with this agreement. In a voice vote, the motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
VI. Broward County Marine Advisory Committee. 
 
Mr. Adams stated there is no report as no meeting was held. 
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VII. Old/New Business    
 
Mr. Hart updated the Board on the following items that had gone before the 
Commission the previous evening. He stated that five commercial lease renewals 
were approved. The Commission also held two public hearings regarding the 
application for 375 Idyllwild Drive; both were approved. Additionally, the dock 
tours item was approved. 
 
Mr. Adams asked about the status of the Las Olas moorings. In response, Mr. 
Hart stated the moorings will be installed in time for the season; the Engineering 
department is still working on installation of screw anchors. He added that the 
City now has a contractor for the screw anchors but the work has not yet been 
scheduled. 
 
Mr. Adams asked about the status of the floating docks report. In response, Mr. 
Hart stated no report is ready. 
 
Chair Terrill commented that the Boat Facilities Siting Plan proposes impact fees 
for new and floating docks. 

Mr. Zorovich requested an update on the pollution issue. Mr. Hart stated he 
would try to prepare an update for the next meeting. 
 
Chair Terrill commented that the Board’s meeting minutes had not been posted 
on the website since May. Chair Terrill also requested a report on potential lost 
revenue caused by the loss of 3-phase power.  
 
Mr. Hart clarified that the Board wanted the following reports at the next meeting: 
 
� Status report on the Las Olas moorings 
� Status report on the floating dock projects 
� Status report from Public Services on pollution issues 
� Report on potential lost revenue due to loss of 3-phase power 

 
Chair Terrill mentioned that Chris McFadden of the Public Utilities department 
was responsible for a project related to the City’s storm drains which flowed into 
the New River. He recalled that a prototype device was created to spin water 
before it was dumped into the New River; this was supposed to be installed in 
August, 2006. Chair Terrill requested a status update on this project as well. 
 
VIII. Adjournment 
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There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 
9:10 p.m. 
 
  


























